MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, February 23, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 9, 2021 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Working on mapping for the back levee alignment. Has prepared the cost estimate for this project. GIS Survey team continues the surveying of the back levee alignment as needed. 2. GIS is assisting the levee board with FEMA on all the 2020 hurricanes. 3. Landry’s Hole and Cypress Pump stations are ready for construction. All the permits have been received and once funding becomes available construction can proceed. Orange Lane Pump Station design is complete and the Coastal Use Permit has been submitted. The Chighizola Pump Station is in the final state of design and completions on the specifications.
President Camardelle stated he is waiting on a call to go to Washington and update the work the federal delegation on the work being done on Grand Isle. HE also stated that the state has GOMESA money that will be spent on Grand Isle. We will use some of the money for levees and pumps on the north side of Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle met with Mr. Ledet from Cox Energy about levees and flood gates. This project will start on Anchor Drive by Pelican Pointe and go east towards Cox Energy. This will help with tidal waters coming from the Cox area. The projection cost of the back levee from Orange to Cox Energy is approximately 10 million dollars. Mr. Camardelle stated that he spoke to Senator Connick and he is helping with Capital Outlay to get the funding for more rocks and levees. Senator Cassidy and Mark Wingate from the Corps is working with the Hurricane Protection Levee to fix the last breach from Hurricane Zeta. Congressman Scalise has been in touch with us concerning all the hurricanes that took place last year and damages Grand Isle has sustained. President Camardelle also stated that we are working closely with Jefferson Parish President Sheng, Councilmembers Templet, Edwards and Walker on our pumps, levees and breakwaters. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.
A discussion took place concerning the shed on the levee board property that we leased from DOTD on Chighizola Lane. It was mentioned that we could fix up tin the building and get the door fixed. We will get prices on fixing up the building.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:48 p.m.
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